COFFEE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 2019
9:30 O°’CLOCK A.M.
COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING ROOM

Coffee County Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Monday, November 4, 2019, at
9:30 o'clock a.m. with the following present: Chairman Jimmy Kitchens, Vice-Chairman Johnny
Wayne Jowers, Commissioners AJ Dovers, Oscar Paulk and Ted O’Steen. Also present were
County Attorney Tony Rowell, County Clerk Tracie Vickers and County Administrator Wesley
Vickers.

Vice-Chairman Jowers called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. Vice-Chairman Jowers asked
County Attorney Tony Rowell to give the invocation. Everyone participated in the pledge of allegiance to
the flag of the United States of America.

Vice-Chairman Jowers stated to please remember retired County Clerk, Ms. JoAnn Metts, in your
prayers.

Vice-Chairman Jowers asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the pre-meeting work session and
regular meeting held on October 21, 2019. Commissioner Dovers made a motion to approve the minutes.
Commissioner Paulk seconded the motion. All Commissioners unanimously agreed.

Vice-Chairman Jowers asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Commissioner Kitchens made a motion
to approve the agenda. Commissioner Paulk seconded the motion. All Commissioners unanimously
agreed.

County Administrator Vickers reviewed the bid received for the 2020 LMIG Resurfacing Improvements
to Various Roads. The County received (1) bid by East Coast Asphalt, LLC for a total base bid of
$1,593,349.45. Statewide Engineering, Inc. recommends the low bidder, East Coast Asphalt, LLC. Mr.
Vickers stated the City of Ambrose and the City of Nicholls are included in the bid. The City of Broxton
did not participate in this year’s scheduled work. They will bank their funds until FY 2021. Vice-
Chairman Jowers asked for a motion to approve or reject the bid for resurfacing roads included in the
2020 LMIG submission. Commissioner Dovers made a motion to approve the low bid by East Coast
Asphalt, LLC of $1,593,349.45. Commissioner O’Steen seconded the motion. All Commissioners
unanimously agreed.

There were no comments by the audience.

Vice-Chairman Jowers asked for a motion to adjourn the Regular Meeting. Commissioner Paulk made a
motion to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:35 a.m. o’clock. Commissioner Kitchens seconded the motion.
All Commissioners unanimously agreed.
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